Installation & Council Dinner with Next Group of
KC Council Officers!!

Although the next “Reign of Council Officers” will begin this
month, the beginning of the next fiscal year (July, 2015 — June
2016), the formal installation and opportunity for ““an-all-
council” dinner with family will either be mid-August or later in
the Fall.  Our July Meeting (Thursday, July 16") is just ahead
of Miner’s Jubilee Weekend, in which several members (and
council officers) are involved. Too much is happening already
for us to have a nice relaxing, ‘low-key’ dinner-social with all
members! Tentative plans are for a bar-b-que ‘gourmet” ham-
burger, baked beans, and great choice of ‘pot-luck’ salads! To
help off-set Council expense for dinner, There will be a $5.00
charge per person. Where else can you expect to get a gourmet
hamburger, etc. for that price!!?? Keep posted and plan to at-
tend.

BINGO IN THE PARK DURING MINER’S JUBILEE

“Bingo in the Park™, sponsored by the Knights of Columbus
Council, will be on Friday and Saturday afternoons of Miner’s
Jubilee Weekend, July 17" and 18™. Bingo Sessions are
scheduled for 3:30 on Friday and Saturday afternoon. Pass the
word!.

Last year’s “trial run” netted a few hundred dollar and lots of
encouragement to do it again! Chairman for the event is Steve
Bachman. Assistance will be needed during the set-up and take-
down phase, as well as a few minor tasks during the bingo ses-
sions. Many hands will help all go fast and things run smoothly --
-so plan to spare 2-3 hours to help make this venture a success.
Chairman Steve anticipates he will need 4-5 folks to help per
*bingo session’ .

KNIGHTS ASSISTING WITH OUR CHURCH
CAMP??

Chairman Hal Huntington and small crew are conducting and co-
ordinating a closing lunch (noon) on the last day (July 9th) of this
year’s Church Camp. A few extra hands are never turned down -
-- plan to stop by for an hour or two, or anytime during the week.
Camp Coordinator Cynthia Norton (523-5652) said a few extra
volunteers, for a few hour throughout the week, would also help a
lot. So plan to spare a couple hours; the experience of working
with this ministry for our Parish Youth will be worth the time.

HOORAY, THE TIME IS ALMOST HERE!

Tomorrow our Church Camp will begin and
continue through Thursday, July 9th in the
grassy area behind the gym from 9:00AM to
11:30AM. All youth are welcome to attend and
the camp is free.

There are lots of outdoor activities and games

planned. There will be a Daily Bible Theme on

Faith, Hope and Love. Also, we will be doing

crafts, and making tie dye shirts and each day we

will learn something about the Mass! The
Knights are hosting a BBQ for everyone on
Thursday on the lawn behind the gym!, Don’t
miss out! Questions? Contact Cynthia Norton
541-523-5652 or Jill Myatt 541-523— 9343 or just
show up on Monday morning! We hope to see
you there!

“Thank You” Troy Stewart and Gerard
Lafreniere for being the “chauffeurs” for
our visiting priest, Fr. Wagner’s, trips
from Boise Airport and to/from Halfway
for Mass on Saturday. June 20th.

Praver of St. Michael

Saint Michael, the Archangel, defend us in
battle, be our defense against the
wickedness and snares of the devil. May
God rebuke him, we humbly pray; and do
thou, O Prince of the heavenly host, by the
power of God, thrust into Hell Satan and
the other evil spirits who prowl about the
world for the ruin of souls. Amen.
Pope Leo XII




